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Southern Idaho Incident Management Team

Black Canyon Fire Update

Date: July 4, 2002

Contact: Barbara Bassler or Tina Boehle

Phone: 801-908-1968 or 208-484-5712

Fax:  801-908-1962

In the early morning hours of July 3, the Black Canyon Fire and surrounding areas received some precipitation as well as very strong gusts of wind.  Fortunately, fire activity was low despite the high winds.  A more accurate mapping of the fire and yesterday’s burning period  placed the acreage at 4,755 acres.  The cloud cover and cool temperatures on the 3rd created moderate fire behavior allowing firefighters and bulldozers to complete a perimeter line around the north end of the fire,, the majority of which was on Ute Tribal land.  Firefighters completed burnout operations on Wednesday to protect the firelines and in anticipation of an aerial burnout operation planned for today.  

The Black Canyon Fire is located 20 miles northeast of Green River, Utah.  It is on federal land managed by the Bureau of Land Management and lands owned by the Uintah and Ouray Ute Tribe, and private land.  Horse riders and other recreationists are advised to stay away from the Book Cliffs area until the fire activity has ended and suppression forces have left the area.

The area around Black Canyon is home to bison, elk, cougars, bears, deer, and many other animals.  The burned area will be evaluated for impacts to habitat as well as to archaeological resources.  After the fire is fully controlled, rehabilitation work will begin to reduce chances of erosion and lessen the long-term impacts of the fire on Uintah and Ouray Ute land.  No structures have been burned on the Black Canyon Fire.  Threatened structures that firefighters are working to protect in the area include an old youth camp, a cell phone tower, and several outbuildings.

The current personnel working on the fire is 389 people, which includes 259 firefighters, 4 helicopters, 5 engines, an overhead team supporting the firefighting effort.

The fire is currently 30 percent contained, forecasts predict wet weather for the next several days that will bring much needed moisture to the area.  With the moisture may come lightning and initial attack forces are in place to catch any new fire starts.  Containment of the Black Canyon Fire is expected on July 10.
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